
 

July 18, 2023 
 

STATEMENT FROM SECRETARY ARDOIN ON HB 646 
 

BATON ROUGE, La.—Today, Louisiana Secretary of State Kyle Ardoin issued the following statement on 
the failure of the legislature to override the governor’s veto of HB 646 by Representative Les Farnum: 
 
“I am disappointed that the legislature was not able to override the governor’s misguided and highly partisan 
veto of HB 646,” Secretary Ardoin said. “I have long said that this bill is critical to maintaining accurate voter 
rolls in our state. Although this bill did not become law, our office will continue to implement and execute the 
election integrity policies and procedures that make our state a national leader in safe and secure elections. 
 
“I wish to thank Representative Les Farnum for his work on this legislation for the past three years, and all 
members of the legislature who recognized the importance of the legislation and voted to override its veto. I call 
upon the next Secretary of State to pursue this legislation under a pro-election integrity governor next year.” 
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